“This legislation weakened our ability to fight drug traffickers in Columbia and stripped out funding for diplomatic efforts to help reach congressionally approved benchmarks for progress in Iraq.  Sound legislation does not make it easier for drug cartels to smuggle narcotics into our country while undermining our military’s ability to be effective,” said Heller     
